
CASTLETON RECREATION COMMISSION  
Monthly Meeting  

ZOOM 
June 1, 2021 

5:30 p.m. 
Martha Clifford is inviting you to a scheduled Zoom meeting. 
 
Topic: Martha Clifford's Zoom Meeting 
Time: Jun 1, 2021 05:30 PM Eastern Time (US and Canada) 
 
Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88478120673?pwd=WVhJOGVTNG0wTk9CYlEydmRUN3dYdz09 
 
Meeting ID: 884 7812 0673 
Passcode: pi5H8b 

 
 

1.  Call to Order 5:30 
 Approve May minutes 
 
2. Exectutive Session  5:45 (if needed) 
 
3. Public Comment  5:35:  
 
4. Directors’ Report   6:15(Amy/Melinda) 
   
5. Department Updates (as needed)   6:45 
     Youth Sports  
     Athletic Fields  
     Crystal Beach  
     Swim Program  
  
6. Old Business   7:00 
 Summer Camp Update 
 
7.  New Business/Ideas to Pursue 
  
 
 
Adjourn ___________ 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
CASTLETON RECREATION COMMISSION   
Meeting Minutes             
Zoom 
May 4, 2021 
5:30 p.m. 
 
Members Present: M.Clifford, A. Niklasson, N. Parker, E. Lebrun, M. Hall 
Members Absent Excused: none 
Directors in Attendance: A. Clapp, Melinda Hardt 
 
1.  Call to Order  
 Approved April minutes as submitted. E. Lebrun made motion, M. Hall 2nd 
 
2. Exectutive Session: Personel Matter – Motion was made by A. Niklasson at 6:05. E. Lebrun made the 
motion to come out at 6:20. No further action taken. 
3. Public Comment: None 
4. Directors’ Report  

A. Clapp reported that the After School Grant has been submitted and the award date is May 26, 
2021. The summer camp relies on this grant in order to run at an affordable cost to campers. 
The grant amount was for $35,000.00 which will enable the campers to enroll for $50 per week 
and CIT’s to enroll for $10 per week. There will be additional adult staff hired, also. The Town is 
being consulted about a requirement of hiring lifeguards. The regularly scheduled “Pop Up” 
activities will be offered to campers at an additional $10 per activity.  
Tennis has been added to the summer programming for both adults ($100) and children ($30). 
The children will get a Tee shirt and a racket for their own. This program is running with the 
assistance of the US Tennis Foundation.  
M. Hardt reported that baseball/softball is going well with games starting this week. She also 
complimented the parents for the great turnout and hard work that was done on the April clean 
up day. She also reported that Dewey Field was mowed today. The mask mandate for players 
was also lifted by the Governor.  

   
5. Department Updates (as needed)    
     Youth Sports 

M. Hall will coordinate with M. Ryan to move the left over crushed slate to Hydeville Field to be 
used as a much needed extra layer to the infield.   

     Athletic Fields 
     Crystal Beach – No applicant for the supervisor position.  
     Swim Program 
 Lessons will run June 21st – June 24th and June 30th – July 2nd 
 6. Old Business    

DRAFT UNTIL APPROVED BY 
COMMISSION 



CVS Building – The superintendant said that the district will sell back the building to the Town 
for $1 with the first right of refusal. The building is in need of a new furnace with a tentative 
price tag of around $200,000. There was some discussion about the cost, but it was agreed that 
we couldn’t build a newm facility for that amount. This discussion is on-going. 

  
 
Adjourn   6:55   A. Niklasson 1st and M. Hall 2nd 


